
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
NOTICE is hereby given that the Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer of the Bay Area Air 
Quality Management District invites interested persons to submit written public comments on the proposed 
Significant Revision to a Major Facility Review Permit for the following Facility: 
 

Applications Facility # Facility Name Address, City Type of Operation 
10873 and 
10874 

A1179 Redwood Landfill, 
Inc. 

8950 Redwood Highway, 
Novato, CA  94948 

Solid Waste Landfill 

 
The purpose of this revision is to increase the maximum permitted landfill gas sulfur content for landfill gas 
from the S-5 Redwood Landfill and to increase the maximum permitted sulfur dioxide emission rate from 
the A-50 Landfill Gas Flare.  This application will result in 24.07 tons/year of SO2 emission increases.  
After this modification, the landfill and flare will emit 2.65 tons/year of hydrogen sulfide (not a HAP) and 
0.03 tons/year of carbon disulfide (a HAP).  Based on a case-by-case RACT determination, the flare will 
comply with RACT for SO2 emissions.  MACT does not apply.  Emission reduction credits will not be 
required. 
 
The Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer invites written comment on the above proposed 
significant revision.  Comments must be received by May 16, 2005.  The public may also request a public 
hearing for this significant revision. 
 
Significant revisions of Major Facility Review Permits are also subject to review and approval by US EPA.  
If US EPA has not objected to a proposed significant revision and District has not addressed a public 
comment in a satisfactory manner, the public may petition US EPA, Region IX, Operating Permits Section 
at 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, CA  94105, within 60 days after the end of US EPA’s review, to 
reconsider the issuance of the permit.  The beginning and end of EPA’s review period can be found on EPA 
Region IX’s website at: http://www.epa.gov/region09/air/permit/index.html. 
 
The proposed revised Major Facility Review permit, application, and evaluation report are available for 
public inspection at the District Headquarters, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA, in the Permit Services 
Division, 3rd Floor.  For an appointment, please call May Leung at (415) 749-4729.  The proposed permit 
and evaluation report are also available on the District’s webpage at the following address: 
http://www.baaqmd.gov/pmt/title_v/public_notices.asp.  Written comments should be directed to Carol 
Allen, at Bay Area Air Quality Management District, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA 94109 or by 
email to callen@baaqmd.gov.  Any request for information or for a public hearing should be directed to 
Carol Allen at (415) 749-4702. 
 
Dated at San Francisco, the 12th day of April 2005. 
 
 
Signed by Jack P. Broadbent                                                                                
Jack P. Broadbent 
Executive Officer/ 
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Bay Area Air Quality Management District 
BFB:SAH:csa 

 


